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Item 4(e) Preparation of a report on initiatives and applications for space-related inter-agency cooperation

Report on Specific Themes

At its twenty-sixth session the Meeting recalled that, on the basis of a proposal made in 2003, the Committee on the Peaceful Uses of Outer Space and its Scientific and Technical Subcommittee had invited United Nations entities to submit annual reports to the Subcommittee on specific themes. The purpose and guidelines for preparing annual reports on specific themes are attached.

The Meeting also recalled the agreement reached at its twenty-fifth session, in 2005, that a separate report should be prepared on the specific theme “New and emerging initiatives and applications for space-related inter-agency cooperation” for submission to the Subcommittee at its forty-third session, in 2006 (A/AC.105/842, para. 19).

The Meeting further agreed to suspend the preparation of that document at its twenty-sixth session with a view to evaluating, at its twenty-seventh session, the need for and value of the information to be presented in a second report, and to consider the reorientation of the report towards specific thematic areas.

REPORT OF THE INTER-AGENCY MEETING ON SPECIFIC THEMES

1.
The Scientific and Technical Subcommittee of the United Nations Committee on the Peaceful Uses of Outer Space, at its fortieth session held in Vienna from 17 to 28 February 2003, invited United Nations entities to submit annual reports to the Subcommittee on specific themes (see A/AC.105/804, para. 94).

2.
The purpose of such annual reports on specific themes is to highlight space-related activities of United Nations entities in a specific area, e.g. space for water resource management, space for humanitarian relief operations. The reports could also address a specific agenda item(s) before the Committee or its Subcommittees. The report could be submitted by one or more UN entities. In providing submissions for the report on a specific theme, UN entities should make sure that the information is not duplicated in the UN Secretary-General’s report on coordination.

3.
As with the report of the UN Secretary-General, the Office for Outer Space Affairs will compile and edit the submission(s), as well as, if necessary, draft an introduction and a summary. In preparing reports on specific themes, the Office will follow the instructions circulated by the Secretary-General in April 2002, which require the Office to adhere to the 16-page limit (8,500 words) for all reports originating in the Secretariat.

4.
Full names and titles of projects, programmes and institutions should be spelled out when their acronyms and abbreviations appear for the first time in the submission(s).

PAGE  
2

